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Friday3rd May Camp Quality Puppet Show for whole school
Tuesday ™ May District Cross Country

Tuesday ™ May 2019 Foundation ParentFeedback Sessiorbpm & 7pm
Thursday 9 May Interim Reports available on COMPASS

Friday 10" May Year 5 & 6 Interschool Sport

Tuesday 14" May Naplan for ¥ar 3 and 5 students

Wednesday 15 May Naplan for Year 3 and 5 students

Thursday 16" May Foundation students excursion to Scienceworks
Thursday 160 May Year 5 & 6 History Expo

Friday 17 May Year 5 & 6 Intersch@&port

Friday 17 May Year 6 Secondary School applications due
Thursday 23 Ma y When | grow upé.dress
Friday 24" May Year 5 & 6 Interschool Sport

Tuesday28th May School Council

PRINCIPAL REPORT

Hello everyone,

Welcome back to a new term of exciting learning at Whittlesea Primary School. Last week approximately 60
students assembled to march in the annual ANZAC Daymamemorationsin Whittlesea. Our students were a
credit to our school and their families, paying their respects to those past and present who have served our
nation. Thank you to Ms Tzelepis, Mrs McCormick and Mr Ackland for giving their time on a public hadiddy
leading the march.
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On Monday, Mr Hough led our House Athletics Carnival at Meadowglen Athletics Stadium. This year we looked
to build on | ast yeards successful event DbhWhisgeartbr aci
our junior students used the infield of the running track for their rotation of events and this really created a

more unified event. Itis a massive undertaking to transport all students from Whittlesea to South Morang and

cr eat e aprogranh df athleticyevests. Well done to Mr Hough and all te&ff, pre-service teachers,
volunteers and parent helpers who contributed to ¢t
invite all families to complete the event survey see can look to improve even more in 2020. The survey can

be accessed athttps://forms.gle/1zZR69S3WCxUw4pDCA

See our school zone online
The Department has released a new website that helps parents id#y their local public school online.

Findmyschool.vic.gov.au launched o@4t Apriland shows every school zone across the state. The new website
highlights the choice of public schools available to the Victorian community.

If your child is preparingo enter Year 7 and want to know more about the public secondary school options in
our area, or you know someone who is interested in enrolling at our school, try findmyschool.vic.gov.au today

If you have a question about the website, contact the Victan School building Authority Hotlinen 1800 896
950 or email vsha@edumail.vic.gov.au

Until next week,

Ty Hoggins
Principal

ASSISTANPRINCIPAL REPORT

Hello everyone

Welcome back to Term 2. In what shaping up to be another action packed term, we could not have started any
better than with a whole schooHouseAthletics Carnival. | would like to take this opportunity to congratulate Jake
Hough and our staff and parent helpers for their organisatiomd supervision of each of the events on Monday.
Thankfully, the weather was kind to us and the students got the opportunity to experience a range of activities
that tested their skill and endurance but more importantly encouraged their participation andsfsmanship.
Thank you to all of the parents and carers that attended and cheered their students along. It was a great
atmosphere and really did celebrate the strong sense of community that we all share.

This month, commencing Monday 20May and conalding Friday 24 May, we celebrate Education Week. This

yeards theme is ©6Celebrating Careerso. Whil e ther
classrooms there will also be a themed ki teachesswilfak d ay
to the students about careers and suggestions of h
grow upod6 dress up day idMaysWelweutt alsoelike tof invite anly panents wha gre 2 :


https://forms.gle/1zR69S3WCxUw4pDCA
mailto:vsba@edumail.vic.gov.au

passionate aboutwhat they do, and are available to do so, to come during first break (11:1011:40am) for 10
minutesand share their daily .&eapeeconiact mecdeestly onfo716 2140iomemailt o
me through Compassf you would like to be involvedMore information will follev in coming weeks.

This term we wil/ be holding a 6Loose ChangtMagth al
coincide with Education Week. This challenge will be our fundraising focus for Term 2. Every classroom will collect
loose change int heir &6housesd and the winning Ohoused at
celebration. Keep an eye out in my future newsletter pieces for more information.

Thank you to all those families that have returned their Cadbury chocolate fuaiding money. If you have not yet
returned your $60 or money and unsold chocolates, please do so as soon as possible. | hope to give you a total
sum raised next week.

To finish off our week we are looking forward to our whole school incursion tomorrbate last term we were
pleased to welcome Lara Parker back to school and we are thrilled to have her back this term in Yeaiod. may
remember last term | wrote abouCamp Quality puppets, Kylie, Dean and Melissa who will performatbof our
students tomorrow, Friday 3¢ May. This visit will help to dispel myths and misconceptions that are commonly
associated with cancer as well as providing our students and staff with a greater awareness of the personal
journey young people and adults experience, includjinLara. Following each performance, students will be
encouraged to ask questions and share their concerns and teachers will receive materials to supplement the
performance and assist in facilitating further classroom discussion. If, for personal reasopsy have concerns

or feel uncomfortable about your child participating in this incursion, please contact Ty, Rae or Betty on 9716
2140.

Best wishes for a wonderful weekend with your family

Rae Gittos
Assistant Principal

VI CTORI AN PREMI EIRENSEREADI NG CHA

5 s premiers’
g sreading
s challenge

The Victorian Premiers® Reading Challenge is now o]
participating.

The Challenge is open to all Victorian children from birth to Year 10 in recognition of the importance of reading
for literacy development. It is not a competition; but a personal challenge for children to read a set number of
books by 6 September 2019.

Children from Prep to Year 2 are encouraged to reac
Children fromYear 3 to Year 10 are challenged to read 15 book®ll children who meet the Challenge will

receive a certificate of achievement signed by the Victorian Premier and former Premiers.

To read h

t Premierds | etter teomforpmaionalboutthe Vicloiaaw t he |
Premier so

e
Re a d i wwyy.edlibatioh.Vicegav@a@wprc vi si t :

Matthew Dunstone
Literacy Leader


http://www.education.vic.gov.au/prc

WIPS HOUSE ATHLETICS GARNIVAL

On Monday we held our annual Houselfetics Carnivalfor 2019 at Meadowglen International Athletics Stadium.
All of our students made our school community proud, demonstrating our community expgéions throughout
the day in what was a fun day for everyone involved.

Thank you to all of ouwonderful parent helpers, without you the event would not have been possible!

Congratulations to the winning house on the day, Korangorangeet!
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At hletics Day Foundation Commen ts

| loved jumping and running & River
| got first in the running race d Harrison
| think it was r eally fun throwing the beanbags d Ben
| liked the hurdles & Noah
| was running really fast 0 Kaleb

It was fun when we were running 0 vy

My favourite one was the baton one (relay races) & Nathaniel
| had fun when it was lun ch break and | got to have food & Harry W inter
| came 4 ™ in the eg g and spoon race and | liked it & Harry Weekes
We did the bag race and jumped in the bag having a race. It was very fun o Paige
| liked throwing the ball  through my legs for tunnel ball 8 Sehaj
We had a good day and my favourite was the egg and spoon race because | had already done that at
my kinder & Zachary
| liked running & Jasmine
Yesterday | did the spoonrace & Nevah
I learned abo ut sack races and running races & Eva Parker
| liked running and jumping & Eva Smith
| had fun doing everything o Stevee
I li ked jumping and | loved running & Zoe
We did running and | got a ribbon & Dylan

| liked jumping in bags - Henry

| liked the egg and the spoon race - April
When you get the bags and jump around the cones - Charlotte
I had fun doing running - Shakaya
When we had to balance the egg on the spoon - Amileya
| liked the beanbags - Nate
| had fun running and | came first - Keira
| liked the running race - Tanah
I had fun doing the egg and spoon race - Piper
| liked the flips because | did back flips 0 Necati

| liked the egg and spoon race - Levi

| liked the egg and spoon race - Oscar
| liked jumping and the egg and spoon race - Ryker
| liked the Frisbee 9 Lillian
| had fun doing running - Baylee

| liked the egg and spoon race - Alexis

| had fun in the running race - Danika

| had liked the egg and spoon race 9 William
| liked the running races - Dante



" Woolworths

earng,
learn

START COLLECTINGEERS FOR OUR SCHAJOL!

The Earn and Learn Program for 2019 is back!

We need your help to collect Woolworths Earn and Learn stickers for our school! These stickers will be
used to buy great new learning resources.

We will be having a competition bgeen all classes to see which class can collect the most
stickers for our school. This will be a fun way to collect stickers with a cool prize at the end for the
class who wins.

You can get Earn and Learn stickers from any Woolworths store. When yoiwemdlge stickers you
need to stick them on an Earn and Learn sticker book with gaare and yourclasswritten on it.
You can get a sticker book from Miss Vitale, Miss Starkey or at your local Woolworths store.

When you fill up your sticker book, yoarcput it in a collection box at one of the following Woolworths
storesor bring them to school and put them in the collection box in the school office

Mernda Villags

Laurimar

Wallan

Plenty ValleyWestfield

Epping North

Pacific Epping (Epping Plaza)
South Morang Central

South Morang

Mill Park Stables

Bundoora

=4 =4 4 & 4 -8 -8 -9 -9 92

Get Collecting!

Your support is greatly appreciated!

Joanne Vitale and Carli 8tayJ J



SCHOOL CHAPLAIN REPORT

Stand Up Straight

During the break | have bRXd&ules forlLdedAnAgidote oiClhaasnd Rilel Pet
is, oStand Up With Your Shoul ders BackO¢.exdctlywhao ught
many of our school community did. A good sized cohort of students had parent permission to partake in the
march through the town as Whittlesea remembered.

Petersonds argument for this pedoninwitlenus. Shisisgood newst i n
because it calms and relaxes and increases sadteem. Also, if we walk with our backs straight, people will

look at us with greater respect. If we walked with a sloped posture we are more likely to have others believe we
are saddered or overwhelmed. With a slouch posture we risk being undervalued. Everybody in the march could
proudly pull back their shoulders and feel strong in the knowledge they played an important part in the annual
ANZAC remembrance.

Our feelings of calm resok that we gain for standing straight and pulling our shoulders back allow us to brush
aside many wuncertainties. When we must say oO0noo6 it
them up with good habits. We will respect ourselves and truatroactions. The pressures of the world around us

will become far more manageable. How we feel inside is expressed on the outside and vice versa; we can be
more emotionally settled when we assume a postotive
JBP) and find Lifeds freedom and pleasures along 1t

Peter Ackland School Gaplain

FOUNDATION EXCURSION TO SCIENCEWORKS

The mnsent form for the Foundation gcursion to Scienceworks closes tomorrow Friday 8ay. Parents are
required to lay into COMPASS to give consent for their child to attend on Thursday M&ay. Please contact the
school office on 9716 2140 if you are having difficulty with this.

The first instalment of the 2019 Excursion Lewyas due on 28 February. This payment il need to be paid
before Friday 1@ May otherwise your child will not be able to attend the excursion.

2018 BOOKLIST FEES, EXCURSION LEVY & CSEF

The st instalment of the 2019 Booklist was due on 28 February followed by payments due on 26
Apri, 28t June and 30" August. Payments can be made by Bpay, Cash, Credit Card/Eftpos or by
instal ments or in full via your childds dashbo:

The excursion/incursion levy for 2019 is $90.00 per student. This levy can be paid in full or by two

instalments of $45 each. The first instalment of $45 was due by 28February 2019 and the second
instalment is due by 28 June 2019.
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COMMUNITY NEWS



